
Fire extinguisher replacement 

TECHNICAL INFORMATION LETTER 
TIL N° T-139-21-003 

T-169-21-005 
T-189-21-001 

DATE: October 01, 2021 

REV.: / 

Page 1 of 2 

To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products  
Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: Fire extinguisher replacement 

Helicopters Affected: AW139, AW169, AW189

Dear Customer, 

With the present letter Leonardo Helicopters (LH) wishes to provide you with advanced information 
on Service Bulletins (SB) that are going to be released and affecting the fire extinguishers P/N 
P3APP003010A installed on AW139, AW169 and AW189 helicopters or kept in stock. 

Following a report from the manufacturer of a non-conformity on Fire Extinguisher P/N 
P3APP003010A, LH decided to precautionary prescribe the replacement of the potentially affected 
Fire Extinguishers P/N P3APP003010A with the Fire Extinguishers P/N P3APP003010D. This 
measure will be released via the following Service Bulletins: 

 AW139: SB139-671

 AW169: SB169-200

 AW189: SB189-298

Please note that after the application of the SB, the helicopters will not be anymore affected by the 
EASA Airworthiness Directive AD No. 2021-0185. 

Please be informed that the quantity of Fire Extinguishers P/N P3APP003010D needed to 
accomplish the SB will be defined according to the quantity of potentially non-conforming 
components to be replaced and they will be provided on a Free of Charge basis. The relevant MMIR 
form must be accompanied by the "Scrap Report" (relevant form will be available within the SB) and 
by pictures for each of the affected component. 
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Please note that: 

 following the accomplishment of the aforementioned SB, in case of part replacement, only Fire
Extinguishers P/N P3APP003010D will be allowed to be installed; 

 starting from the date of issue of the aforementioned SB, only Fire Extinguishers P/N
P3APP003010D will be provided as spare parts and the IETP will be updated accordingly. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to the point of contact 
provided with the Customer Support & Training Worldwide Directory, available on Leonardo 
Customer Portal at this link. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Francesco Bellardi 
Leonardo Helicopters 

Vice President 
Customer Support & Services – Italy

https://customerportal.leonardocompany.com/en-US/leonardo-contacts/customer-support-training-worldwide-directory

